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NEWSLETTER 

October 13, 2021 
 
 

Greetings all, 
 
SRA’s 47th Six-State Rally in Hutchinson is in the books. It was a fun Rally and a normal Rally for 
FMCA and Six-State. We had sunshine, cloudy days, wind and as always, a bit of rain. I hope 
everyone had a good time, Bobbie and I sure did. 
 
We were honored to have Rett Porter, FMCAs National President and his wife Claire with us, along 
with Gary Milner, FMCAs National Sr. Vice President and his wife Glenda in attendance. They 
presented Seminars and visited with many of the Family Members. 
 
Our entertainment was top notch. On Friday night Rusty Rierson sang many songs familiar to all and 
also got Glenda Milner to help him by playing the Pipes (you had to be there). Randy Mac delighted 
everyone with his renditions of many songs, made everyone laugh and did magic tricks with the help 
of Carol Butts, Mandy Canales, and me. 
 
On Saturday we have our Governing Board Meeting. We made some changes and correction to the 
Standing Rules, eliminated the Volunteer Rewards program, and elected new Officers. We elected 
Dianna Huff Senior Vice President and Rally Master, Paul Pacior Southern Region Vice President, 
Dan Stogner Northern Region Vice President, Darlene Kennington Secretary and Roland Cheramie 
as Treasurer. Congratulations to all.  
 
I would like to thank LB Butts, Connie Pool, Dianna Huff and posthumously Herman Alsup for their 
service to SCA-SRA, THANK YOU. I would also like to thank Joe Wright for his service and his 
help in preparing me for the position of NAVP South Central Area. 
 
May you have a safe and happy holiday season, till we meet again, Safe Travels. 
 
 

Herman Mullins 
National Area Vice President South Central Area 
President Six-State Rally Association  
 
 
 
 
          
 
 


